FWCC Report 2014

Why FWCC?

FWCC seeks to create opportunities for Quakers from different traditions to come together, learn from each other, and strengthen our bonds. The point is not to change each other, nor erase our differences so that we all become the same. The point is to embrace our diversity and to be obedient to where we are led as we listen to each other with open hearts and minds. 
FWCC is organized into four sections. Canadian Yearly Meeting is part of the Section of the Americas, which comprises Friends from Bolivia and Peru in the South, to Canada in the North.
Review and renewal

The theme of the last couple of years in the Section of the Americas, following up on the World Conference in Kenya, has been the “Let the Living Water Flow—Friends Serving God’s purpose.” This theme grew out of the Kabarak Call to Ecojustice drafted at the Conference, and it echoes the call to actively cherish and protect the Earth, along with a spiritual attitude of radical openness to the workings of the Spirit. 

A study guide was created to facilitate reflection on this theme, and it is a good resource for both adults and young Friends.
This spring (2014), the Section sponsored a series of four open consultations around North and South America—in El Salvador, California, Bolivia and North Carolina. The overall purpose was to affirm our mutual Quaker identity, share skills, and to commit to fostering a thriving Religious Society of Friends. The consultations included workshops on developing intercultural communication skills, on supporting Quaker leadership in the 21st century, Quaker history and identity, conflict resolution, bi-vocational ministry (pastors who maintain other professions) and opportunities to engage in service projects.
These gatherings occurred in place of a single Section meeting. Their regional nature meant that lower travel costs allowed fuller attendance, something that was especially significant in fostering participation among Latin American Friends. Two disadvantages were that section-wide business could not be carried out, and that there were fewer opportunities to see Friends from more distant parts of the Americas.  Steve Fick missed the diversity of the larger Section meetings. There were few Friends from Latin America; and although the Quaker community in North Carolina is one of the most diverse in the world, there were relatively few Friends from outside the liberal, unprogrammed tradition.
In advance of the Section meeting next spring in Mexico City (see below), the Section Executive Committee is inviting Friends to join in a broad discernment about “What does the Religious Society of Friends need from a Friends World Committee in the 21st Century?” The executive and staff have been actively evaluating the programs of the Section and looking to new opportunities. They welcome input from both new Friends and long-time supporters and critics of FWCC. At the time of the writing of this report, the details are still being fleshed out about how this consultation will be organized.
Growing involvement of Latin American Friends 
One of the most exciting developments in the Section of the Americas is the ever-growing involvement of Latin American Friends in both the Section of the Americas and in the World Body. Some examples follow:
The 2014 Quaker Youth Pilgrimage will be in the Andes July 22 to August 21, 2014 (concurrent with the time of our Yearly Meeting session in Winnipeg). Young Adult Friends in Bolivia and Peru were the original impetus for the pilgrimage, and it has been planned by a committee comprised of older and younger friends from North, Central and South America who represent the full range of Friends’ traditions.
Next year the Section of the Americas Meeting will be in Mexico City, March 12-15, 2015, with the theme of “Friends Woven Together in God’s Love.” The next International Representative Meeting (IRM) will be in Arequipa, Peru, January 12-20 2016. (The IRM replaces the Triennial meetings of representatives and will be held every four years.) FWCC has said that it will be an advantage to send representative who speak Spanish.
Closer to home, Young Adult Friends from Canada and Guatemala have been in conversation about how to develop closer ties. This special relationship stretches back to the time of the World Gathering of Young Friends in Lancaster, U.K., in 2005, when Canadians fundraised to help Guatemalans to attend. These ties were fostered at the World Conference in Kenya, by contact at FWCC gatherings, and visits from Canadians to Guatemala.
Looking forward

One of the important gifts of the 2012 World Conference in Kenya was a reminder that every generation of Friends has to rediscover the purposes and the strengths of the Religious Society of Friends for themselves and for the time in which they live.  Without this constant renewal, our unique combination of individual faithfulness and social gospel cannot thrive. FWCC continues to dedicate itself to fostering the vitality of Friends communities around the globe.
Fox called on us to be examples to the world. If, while embracing our diversity, we Quakers grow in mutual respect and love for each other, can we be a model for a world that is being torn apart by polarized religious and political beliefs? Can we be a testing ground for how a diverse world might live in peace? It is not necessary for us to be the same when that which is deeper than theology binds us together—our commitment to putting Divine love into action through the Testimonies of simplicity, peace, integrity, community, equality and stewardship.
Note: Friends are reminded that it is better that contributions to FWCC be made through CYM, not directly.
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